
F. 8. DUGDALE 

TELEPHONE: 

01-934 5287 

SH ELL CENTRE 

LONDON 

SEI ?NA 

8th October 1984 

It was a great pleasure to meet you in Berne and I appreciate 
the amount of time you gave to me when I know you were exceptionally 
busy. 

I do hope it will be possible for the International Organisation 
and my Company to devise a suitable means of association with the 
international event in Japan next year. 

I am sure you understand that Shell's interest is primarily in 
the engineering and technical skills and I think that any help we may 
be able to give would have to be confined to those areas. I would 
not presume to suggest what form of assistance the administrative and 
technical committees may prefer, but if there were some means whereby 
a financial award could be made to enable exceptionally skillful 
apprentices to continue and advance their training or studies I think 
that would probably commend itself to my Grants Committee. 

With renewed thanks and best wishes, 

Herr D. Sommer, 
Secretary-General, 
International Vocational 

Training Competitions, 
Postfach 360, 
CH 8053, 
Zurich, 
Switzerland. 

• ......... ------
Convener, Shell Grants Committee 


